
Counselor’s Corner 
January 2025 

Ms. Jennifer Weber 
 

• Girls on the Run: The 2025 Girls on the Run season will begin in February.  Ms. 
Weber has completed the site application for Southgate and has registered as the 
team’s head coach.  She will be joined by three assistant coaches, Coach A, Mrs. 
Griffith, and Ms. Dean.  The coaching staff will prepare for the season in the next 
three weeks by completing online training and recruiting interested participants. 
 

• MAP Testing Update: After the winter session of MAP testing last month, we would 
like to share some data about the number/percentage of students in each grade 
level who are at or above the grade level benchmark in each subject area. 

 
Kindergarten: 
22 students tested 
Reading—15/22 above grade level, 68% 
Math—15/22 above grade level, 68% 
 
1st Grade: 
16 students tested 
Reading—10/16 above grade level, 62.5% 
Math—11/16 above grade level, 69% 
 
2nd Grade: 
24 students tested 
Reading—12/24 above grade level, 50% 
Math—14/24 above grade level, 58% 
 
3rd Grade: 
21 students tested 
Reading—12/21 above grade level, 57% 
Math—13/21 above grade level, 62% 
 
4th Grade: 
23 students tested 
Reading—13/23 above grade level, 56.5% 
Math—13/23 above grade level, 56.5% 
Science—10/23 above grade level, 43% 
 
 
 
 



5th Grade: 
17 students tested 
Reading—9/17 above grade level, 53% 
Math—3/17 above grade level, 18% 
Science—9/17 above grade level, 53% 
 
6th Grade: 
17 students tested 
Reading—6/17 above grade level, 35% 
Math—5/17 above grade level, 29% 
Science—7/17 above grade level, 41% 
 
7th Grade: 
10 students tested 
Reading—4/10 above grade level, 40% 
Math—5/10 above grade level, 50% 
Science—not reported, test not completed for all 7th grade students* 
 
8th Grade: 
11 students tested 
Reading—8/11 above grade level, 73% 
Math—6/11 above grade level, 54.5% 
Science—7/11 above grade level, 64% 
 
 
 

 
 


